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Dear Professor Lautzenheiser :

It is a pleasure for me to write this letter in support of the paper on Sequentially Decreasing Subsets of Metric Spaces submitted by Mr. Joshua Isralowitz. 

Josh was my student last year (when he was a sophomore - he is now a junior Math major at NJIT) in an advanced calculus course I was teaching. Amazingly, he was by far the best student in my class. I was so impressed with him that I signed him on as an REU student on a project in computational topology that I am working on. In our conversations, he mentioned that he had been working on a problem related to the paper that he has submitted to you, and told me that he really liked (love is more like it) analysis. He continued to do an excellent job on my project, and we also had time to discuss the paper that he was working on. I gave him some suggestions on references, and outlined a few ideas for approaching the problem. Beyond that, I edited his work, and made some recommendations on how he might improve the exposition in the paper. In short, I estimate that at 95% of the creative work on the paper is Josh's.

I think the paper is quite good and largely original. It seems that although one would guess that the results he obtained, since they are classical, must be in an old paper or in some textbook, such is apparently not the case. At any rate, Josh has written a very nice paper in analysis that should be interesting to a significant segment of the audience for the Rose-Hulman Journal.

Finally, I assure you that Josh did the work in the paper as an undergraduate - in fact, as I mentioned above, he is still just a junior.

                                                                                                        Sincerely yours,

                                                                                                        Denis Blackmore

                                                                                                        Professor of Mathematical Sciences

                                                                                                        Tel: 973-596-3495

                                                                                                        Fax: 973-596-5591

                                                                                                        E-mail: deblac@chaos.njit.edu
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